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Bringing Learning to Life 

 End of Year Reports 2021  
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Within this envelope is your child’s End of Year Report. It follows the format of the Mid-Year 
Report, so that it is easy to see the progress that your child has made and if they have achieved 
their own personal targets. Your child is delivered an age specific curriculum and they are 
reported as meeting these National age related expectations by the end of that year, still working 
towards meeting them or having exceeded them, working at greater depth. Even if your child has 
not achieved the end of year expectations, they will still have made progress this year and your 
child’s class teacher will comment on the progress that they have made in their report. Some 
children with additional needs may be working on P Scales, so their progress and attainment will 
be reported on using the number and code system. Within the envelope you will also have a copy 
of the staffing list for 2020/21, the Term Dates for next year, a Data Collection update form and 
Home School Agreement.  
 
The children have reflected on their learning during the year and commented, at an age 
appropriate level, on what they have learnt and enjoyed during the year and what they would like 
to focus on next year; this is included with this report.  
 
Please note that the attendance figures provided on your child’s report are taken from the 
recorded data up until 18th June 2021 and the percentage does not include COVID related absence.  
 
I have read and commented on your child’s report this year and I am incredibly proud of every 
single one; the progress that they have made and the delightful comments that their class 
teachers, who clearly know them so well, have written about them. I hope that you enjoy sharing 
them with your child and looking at their targets for next year. It has been another difficult year 
for our school and particularly our children. We are so proud of them and the resilience that they 
have shown. Engagement in Remote Learning during the Spring Term lockdown was outstanding 
and we genuinely thank our families wholeheartedly with your support in ensuring that your 
children were accessing daily learning at home, it really made the difference. Eastway has been 
part of a National Project for tracking pupil outcomes over this last two years so that we can see 
the impact of school closures on progress and attainment. We have been so pleased that although 
some children may have dipped slightly or not made as much progress in specific areas, our team 
have done an amazing job to ensure that every child is back on track and achieving well.  
 
Thank you so much for your continued support and a huge thanks to all the team at Eastway for 
ensuring that your child’s year has been a success, despite the ongoing disruption due to the 
pandemic.  I am so proud of my staff and the hard work and commitment they have given to help 
children develop a love of learning, continue to make good progress and enjoy school.  
 
Please can you complete the Google Form (link below) to acknowledge receipt of your child’s 
report and if you would like to request a meeting with their class teacher.  
https://forms.gle/oLZKzQiRNobyVv9V6 
 
Kind regards,  
Mrs Emily Morris 
Headteacher  

https://forms.gle/oLZKzQiRNobyVv9V6

